Rhode Island Integrated Care Initiative Demonstration

Summary of Changes to the Three-Way Contract CY2022

The three-way contract was updated for CY2022 (effective date 7/1/2022) with the following changes:

Incorporated changes from previous August 2020 contract amendment, including an update of the
new demonstration end date to December 31, 2023. (5.9.1.1)

Updated assessment and care plan timelines. (section 2.6)

Added language to ensure the MMP provides information about high-risk members whose
assessments indicate a need for long term services and supports (LTSS) to Rhode Island
Executive Office of Health & Human Services (EOHHS) for a Medicaid LTSS eligibility
assessment and level of care determination. (2.6.10.1)

Updated continuity of care provisions to clarify that the continuity of care period is 180 days and
that the MMP may only transition a member to a network provider before the 180-day period if
certain conditions are met. (2.6.13.1.2)

Updated contract language to reflect recent changes to the Federal Medicare appeals regulations.
(Section 2.11)

Updated rates language to reflect EOHHS changes to the Medicaid component of MMP rates,
including rate increases for certain Medicaid providers. (4.3.1.6.2)

Added language to reflect Rhode Island EOHHS’s LTSS Alternative Payment Model pilot
program. (1.74)

Made revisions to encounter data reporting requirements. (section 2.16)



